ST. JOHN'S ACW

The November meeting was held at the home of Etta Glover. The meeting opened with the Lord's Prayer. Winnie Bryan read the Meditation and Ruth Anna Glover read the Scripture. Roll call was answered by 10 members.

October minutes were read and approved followed by the treasurer's report.

Iris Landon expresses thanks to all who helped at the Arts and Crafts. It was decided to have a July and

August meeting instead of a January and February meeting.

The Church School dance was discussed. There will be a grocery hamper draw at our table in Elgin. We will give a donation of money to the Church School in place of a gift exchange at our December meeting. There will be a Christmas recipe exchange at that meeting.

Election of officers followed: Pres. Mabel Standen; Honorary Jean Roantree; Pres. Wills; Eleanor Treasurer Devotions Ruth Anna Glover; Carol Jacob; Secretary Mabel Reader Meditation Standen and Get Well Card Sender Carol Jacob.

The December meeting will be held at the home of Carol Jacob starting with a noon lunch. Etta closed the meeting with the Grace.

LYNDHURST UCW

The November meeting of the Lyndhurst UCW was held at the home of Ruth Patrick. The president welcomed everyone and read "Beatitude for Housewives".

Moorhead Helen was in charge of the devotional with the theme friendship. offering was taken The dedicated. The roll was answered by 12 members and the secretary's report was read and approved. Velma read the treasurer's report. Coins were collected for the Fellowship of the Least Coin. A thank you card was read from Nathan and Fanny Kenny and also one from Clara and Sheila

Our next meeting, with a potluck dinner will be held Dec. 1st at 7:00 in the Legion Hall. Plans were made for the bazaar to be held Nov. 8th in the Conservation Hall.

The meeting closed with the Mizpah Benediction. A lovely lunch was served.

Township of Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne COUNCIL NOTES

October 6, 1986

- approved Kendrick's Park accounts in the amount of \$621.06; Centennial Park accounts \$570.58; General Accounts \$13,273.77; Lyndhurst Private Abatement accounts \$8.051.66; and Road Voucher #10 accounts \$81,912.79.

- Keith Sly appointed to
Local Architectural
Conservation Advisory
Committee for the balance
of 1986 term

- Group Home Section of Official Plan as submitted by W.D. Buchonan Ltd.

- Livestock Evaluator, C.
Juipers, paid for attendance
and report on animals killed,
plus mileage and Council
agrees to the value of the
livestock

October 28, 1986

- approved Lyndhurst Private
Abatement Program accounts
in the amount of \$6,388.44;
Centennial Park accounts
\$318.35;
General
Administration accounts
\$18,117.89 and Road Voucher
#11 accounts \$18,478.55

- Road Superintendent sent letters of invitation to bid for building about 1,950 feet of Big Hill Road with Granular B, 3" and Granular A, 5/8 gravel

- authorized Reeve and Road Superintendent to execute an agreement with South Crosby regarding maintenance and snow plowing on boundary and Town Line roads

- Council takes great pleasure in congratulating Gordon Thompson for his successful completion of the course of Instruction for Road Superintendents

- no objections to severance B-502-86 and B-504-86

- approved the Preliminary
Application # 0816000108
under the Ontario Home
Renewal Program

- Final Loan Application 0816000109 be approved

- authorized Zoning
Administrator to proceed
with application for Zoning
Amendment as applied for
by Daniel Young

- approved a donation in amount of \$100.00 for Rick Hansen, Man in Motion, to aid his efforts to raise public awareness about spinal cord injuries

- Road Superintendent authorized to register 1 person for a Grader school to be organized by the United Counties. Township Grader may be used for instruction if required

- Eileen Haskin be confirmed a permanent full-time employee, six month probation completed

- Council registers with Ministry of Natural Resources, objection to the designation of the whole area of lakes and rivers as the James Auld Waterway rather than designation of specific routes of passage through the waterways

- Township will sponsor employment bridging program under the Reserve Sector Work Program of the Federal Government, work to take place in Charleston Lake Provincial Park and the program to be operated and supervised by MNR/Ontario.

5 of the most common household problems are lited below:

-"Itchy" feeling after bathing
-Soaps & detergents not sudsing
-Rusty stains on sinks, fixtures
-Mineral deposits on chrome
fixtures, bathroom tiles, etc.
-Strange tastes or cdours in your
drinking water

WATER CONDITIONING EQUIPMENT

can do away with these problems!!

Call today for an "In Home"

Water Test & Free Estimate.

FRED MAGEE Plumbing & Heating Portland, Ontario 272-2103

SWEET'S CORNERS SCHOOL COMMITTEE

The meeting on Nov. 18th began with a brief fashion show. Two students modelled the new school uniforms. They are in the school colours of yellow and maroon. The thirty uniforms have just arrived and are much appreciated by the students and staff.

Each year the Seeley's Bay Lions Club distribute food hampers to needy families in the area. The families of school children will be contribute food asked to hampers during these for 8th. week of Dec. will Non-perishable items be requested only.

The students collected \$150.

for Rick Hansen. In appreciation, they received a personally autographed poster of Rick.

The student council is entering a float in the Lyndhurst Santa Claus parade on Nov. 22nd. The theme is "Education: the past, the present, the future."

Thanks to all those kind people who purchased a mug and/or calendar in the fundraising drive. The money raised will be well spent.

The public is invited to attend a very exciting Christmas concert on Dec. 17th at 7:30 p.m. at the school. It is a musical entitled "Angels, Lambs, Ladybugs and Fireflies".

It was decided not to have a meeting in December. The next school committee meeting will be Tuesday, Jan. 20th at 7:30 p.m.

The guest speaker was Elaine Dempster, the Grade 3 teacher at the school. She outlined her program in Grade 3, with an emphasis on explaining Centre Activities". "Child Not only was her talk very informative but it gave members committee a very positive feeling about the teaching program at Mrs. Corners. Sweet's Dempster taught at Lansdowne for the past 15 years and enthusiastic about is very the open concept at this school.



No PRICE

INCREASE

1 P

select your choice!

ASSOCIATIO

REAL TREES'

FOR

REAL PEOPLE

GROWERS

TREE

CHRISTMAS

HAMBLEN TREE FARM
CUT YOUR OWN CHRISTMAS TREE
WITH MARGOT & BILL HAMBLEN

Highway #42 ~ 4 miles West of Athens



Toys or Gifts
may be left for
Salvation Army
for distribution to
needy Leeds Families.

OPEN WEEK-ENDS IN DECEMBER

BONFIRE, REFRESHMENTS, HIKING

"Make it a Family Outing to obtain a Fresh Tree."

BAILING AVAILABLE